Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group
The DAAC, Teddington
31st January 2019, 2.00pm to 4.00pm
Minutes of the Meeting

Summary  
This was probably the most successful meeting of the Forum due to the large number of participants who were able to explain about the challenges they found using public transport.  A positive response was received from the bus and railway representatives and the next Forum meeting is planned for Thursday, May 30, 2019, 2 – 4 pm.
Introduction
The Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group is a group for any resident in the London Borough of Richmond (LBRuT) who wants to make transport in the borough more accessible.  The meetings are structured to include presentations about transport issues, an opportunity to have a questions and answers, as well as time to have informal conversations about current transport issues.  The meeting was combined with Your Say attendees and chaired by their Chairman, Alan Benson.

These are the minutes of the eighteenth meeting of the Richmond Mobility Forum and Transport Action Group.  28 people were present of whom five were wheelchair users as well as visually impaired people and transport officials involved with a wide variety of mobility transport issues.  Copies of previous minutes are no longer available on the website but hard copies are still available from RUILS  Tel:  020 8831 6083  . info@ruils.co.uk   Website:   www.ruils.co.uk .
1. Welcome and Minutes of Last Meeting
Alan Benson ( Chairman of the Your Say Group) welcomed everyone and was delighted that so many people had been able to attend, following alerts by e-mail, Facebook and personal contact.  The previous Transport Forum meeting had been held on 27th September 2018.  The main purpose of the January Forum meeting was to discuss user experience of local buses.
2. Bus Users Experience and views from Transport for London & Bus Service Providers
Amanda Winterburn, a mobility scooter user and member of Your Say & RUILS summarised the challenges she has been facing about accessing local buses.  Much of her concerns related to bus driver familiarity on the use of ramps.  One driver had needed four attempts at lowering a ramp which had been blocked by street furniture.   Due to a faulty ramp on one occasion she had been stranded on a bus for two hours.   No portable ramp was available.   Driver announcements were often inadequate.  She concluded by saying that a ‘Handful of drivers are wonderful but there are a bucketful of bad.’
A Bus Service Provider, Matt Howie Risk Manager, RATP Fulwell Garage advised that all drivers had to check that the ramp was working properly before the bus left the depot.  However, ramps did become jammed and were prone to failure in cold weather.  For the Twickenham area, two ramps per month were being reported as inoperable but in the last three months this had reduced.
Q&A  One attendee had a small mobility scooter that she needed on some occasions as needed for her medical condition.  However, she reported that she had been refused on many occasions to have the scooter on the bus.  At Transport for London, George Marcar, Driver Policy Implementation Manager, who has 37 years transport experience, advised that he welcomed the opportunities to learn more about passenger experience and his input helps driver motivation.  Matt Howie and Ian Campbell explained about the ‘Hello London’ driver training scheme that is now being expanded to bus depot engineers and controllers.  There is an incentive scheme for drivers who are awarded vouchers for good practice.  George said that he had worked with Vicky, an attendee who had used 10 different buses to assess driver courtesy, getting the bus to kneel, i.e. to lower and the use of the ramp.  As Vicky does not have a visible disability, some driver resistance had been noted to lowering the ramp.  Several attendees mentioned the importance of wanting to get out of their homes and utilise public services in a helpful / positive way.
Matt said that there were a large number of customer complaints, many of whom he felt were from people who enjoyed moaning.  However, all complaints and compliments had to be assessed in terms of providing a better service.  One example was having mums on a crowded bus with their child in a buggy.  The driver operating the door to be closed could not see when the buggy had cleared the door frame and mothers became alarmed as the buggy got stuck.  Different buses have a variety of alert systems and safety features; this includes CCTV, radio contact and a GPS that is linked to the announcement system.  The latter does not always work when the signal is blocked.
Other attendees mentioned that a driver would pull away from the stop before they were seated and many people had medical conditions that were not obvious to the driver.  Discussion included improving driver awareness including the use of badges such a ‘Baby on Board’ which some people liked and others did not.  George advised that a new poster campaign would be launched in April 2019.

Dan Power, Operations Manager, Abellio, Twickenham Bus Garage, has 16 years experience and had welcomed a meeting with Alan Benson and Amanda last December.  A portable ramp had been trailed but found to be inadequate and a better design was on order that he hoped would be available on all services.  Twickenham Depot had been identified as the ‘Bus Depot of the Year’ and staff were proud of that achievement.  Attendees queried how the assessment was made and this had included collision numbers, complaints, passenger support and driver attitude.  Disability awareness for drivers was part of their training.  There are approximately 2,500 drivers and it is recognised that they have a difficult job, one challenge was the training of a driver being able to explain diversions to bus passengers.   Many new drivers had been recruited to the Twickenham Depot and while many were very good drivers, English was not their first language.  Alan Benson was pleased to be involved with driver awareness training and Dan said that an Accessibility Open Day was being arranged to which all attendees would be invited.
Action:  Dan Power to advise RUILS on the Bus Depot Accessibility Open Day.
Ian Poulter, Abellio, explained about driver training that included courtesy and operation of the ramp.  Ramp angles in relation to the pavement could be difficult.  Drivers were encouraged to positively greet each customer e.g. by saying ‘Good morning’ and drivers were expected to operate the bus kneeling system at each stop.  It was noted that old buses will only kneel when the door is open but newer buses only lower when the door is closed.
Alan Benson queried whether wheelchair users should face forwards or backwards.  George said that legally the wheelchair had to face backwards.  Guidance might be issued to drivers on situations where this was not applicable.  Another attendee queried the thickness of the padding and George agreed to find out.

Action:  George Marcar to advise on the thickness specification of the padding support for wheelchair users.

User experience also included discussion about the employment of Support Workers on buses where the disabled person needs help to move the wheelchair.  It was concluded that Support Workers could stand or sit as the situation dictated.  The need for a Support Worker to pay a fare on a bus while employed was also queried.  It was noted that Surrey Council permit Support Workers to travel free, while helping a wheelchair user who usually has a Freedom Pass.  However, London Councils do not operate this concession.  The Deputy Mayor of London is undertaking a review of options.  Bus providers were not keen to subsidise such a scheme, while recognising the small numbers involved, they were worried that other ‘Special Cases’ could create a lot of work.
3. Update from South – Western Railway:  Michael Adlington advised that a new timetable will be introduced in May 2019.  New train services would include toilets on each service and would be situated where wheelchair users could gain access.  End users noted that some trains had a pole that blocked access.  A new appointment of a Rail Delivery Manager was being made.  Michael encouraged attendees to use the National Train Timetable .  He was pleased to advise that St Margaret’s Station would be having a platform level gate introduced during 2019.  This would enable wheelchair users and people with guide dogs to enter the west bound platform from Amyand Park Road.  A journey into London would mean changing at Twickenham onto Platform 4.  It was noted that Twickenham Station was still being rebuilt and had a temporary stair lift in operation.  Alan Benson asked for the St Margaret’s disabled access to have a canopy to protect users.  This was noted by Michael.
Q&A:  Disabled access to Hampton Wick, Teddington & Barnes was mentioned.  Only Teddington is due for improvement in 2019.  A person with a triangular walker asked about help at Mortlake.  Unfortunately, only ticket office staff are available but some may wish to be helpful.  Sidonie Forest – Brown (Richmond & Wandsworth Council) advised that she was also helping facilitate better transport accessibility across the two boroughs.
4. Update from Richmond Council:  Cllr. Michael Wilson again welcomed the opportunity to come to the meeting and welcomed everyone’s contributions.
5. Any Other Business:  The minutes and actions from the September 2018 meeting were noted.
6. Acknowledgements:  We would like to thank Paul Leonard for compiling the Minutes of the Meeting.  The meeting ended at 1600h.
Paul Leonard

1st February 2019
Next Meeting:  Thursday, May 30, 2019, 2 – 4 pm, Teddington DAAC.
Contact for further information:
RUILS - Tel:  020 8831 6083  E-mail: info@ruils.co.uk
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